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I.
INTRODUCTION

At its meeting of July 31, 2002, the Permanent Council, decided to merge the Special Committee on Inter-American Summits Management with the Committee on Civil Society Participation in OAS Activities.  The new Committee on Inter-American Summits Management and Civil Society Participation in OAS Activities has been charged with coordinating the activities assigned to the Organization of American States by the Summits of the Americas and coordinating civil society participation in OAS activities.
In pursuance of the mandate issued in operative paragraph 3 of resolution AG/RES. 1661 (XXIX-O/99), the then Committee on Civil Society Participation in OAS Activities prepared guidelines for participation by such organizations in OAS activities.  These guidelines were adopted by the Permanent Council on December 15, 1999, by way of resolution CP/RES. 759 (1217/99), and were later endorsed by the General Assembly in its resolution AG/RES. 1707 (XXX-O/00).
Moreover, the Permanent Council recently approved resolution CP/RES. 840 (1361/03), pursuant to the General Assembly mandate issued in resolution AG/RES 1852 (XXXII-O/02), adopting strategies to increase and strengthen civil society participation in OAS activities.  This resolution was ratified through resolution AG/RES. 1915 (XXXIII-O/03) whereby the General Assembly instructed the Inter-American Council for Integral development (CIDI) and the General Secretariat, in addition to the Permanent Council, to facilitate their implementation, in coordination with all organs, agencies, and entities.  To date, 67 civil society organizations have been listed on the OAS register of civil society organizations.
II.
CONSIDERATION OF NEW APPLICATIONS


At its meeting on October 17, 2003, the Committee considered and approved applications from the following 11 civil society organizations:
· Aldeias Infantis SOS (CP/CISC-62/03)

· America's Development Foundation (CP/CISC-63/03)

· American Indian Law Alliance (CP/CISC-72/03)

· Casa Alianza (CP/CISC-71/03)

· CODESPA (CP/CISC-64/03)

· Confederación Colombiana de Organizaciones no Gubernamentales (CP/CISC-66/03)

· Fundación Manantiales (CP/CISC-67/03)

· Poder Ciudadano (CP/CISC-70/03)

· Sin Fronteras I. A .P. (CP/CISC-68/03)

· Red Iberoamericana de ONG que Trabajan en Drogodependencia (RIOD) (CP/CISC-74/03)

· The Mentor Foundation (CP/CISC-69/03)

III.
RECOMMENDATIONS


The Committee decided to recommend to the Permanent Council that it approve the applications from the aforementioned civil society organizations.  Therefore, in keeping with Article 6 of the Guidelines, I am pleased to place before the Permanent Council for its consideration the Committee’s recommendation that the Council approve the participation of these eleven (11) organizations in OAS activities and that they be entered in the OAS register of civil society organizations.

October 17, 2003


Rodolfo Hugo Gil


Ambassador, Permanent Representative of Argentina


Chair, Committee on Inter-American Summits Management and


Civil Society Participation in OAS Activities
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